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To:

NADE Board of Directors

From:

Sara Winn, NADE President 

Date:

08/25/2020


Subject:
President’s address
Dear NADE board: 

This year has been the most non-traditional year in the history of NADE.  I am honored to serve as your President and look forward to continue my dedication to NADE.  The decision to have current board members to remain in place to maintain a level of continuity while we navigate the challenges this year has posed. 
A successful midyear meeting was held in Baltimore February 24-25, 2020.  NADE met with ODP, OIG, ODD, and DCPS.  The NADE board prepared our yearly Top 10 issues; however, this was prior to the pandemic.  In March, the decision was made to cancel the yearly National Training Conference.  In addition, the Arkansas chapter cancelled the Southwest Regional conference.
Due to the challenges of this year, the criteria for NDPW was adjusted and allowed chapters to hold activities any time prior to September 30, 2020.  Please remind chapters to submit activities to Marcia Golden, as awards will be granted to the top two chapters.  I want to thank the Awards committee and congratulate all the NADE award nominees and winners.  I am extremely proud that we had so many wonderful nominations despite the non-traditional look of this year.  Awards and certificates will be mailed to recipients soon.  I am extremely appreciative of all the committee members who continued their dedication to NADE. The chairs that have not responded have hilighted the need for co-chairs to be identified.  It is extremely important that committee chairs understand the duties they are accepting at the time they volunteer.   An ad hoc committee has been formed to review elections and voting procedures.  The results will be discussed and shared later. 
Prior to the pandemic, NADE’s membership was on the rebound.  I want to thank Tonya Scott, and Jennifer Nottingham who donated membership scholarships to each region.  I hope that each region was able to utilize those to recruit new members. The pandemic has affected our membership greatly and it is half of what it was prior to the pandemic.   I will continue to encourage chapters and members to renew and join.  NADE is continuously working to represent its members.  The executive board continued to hold quarterly calls with SSA to discuss the impacts of the pandemic on our workloads.  We also held virtual meetings with several agencies that have influence on our daily workloads. I want to thank Korin Gary for her hard work on the NADE advocate.  NADE is also working on a video to use to help with recruitment.  Stay tuned for details.  
With many offices teleworking, laptops and IT modernization is a top priority.  I am proud of this organization for the resilience and family atmosphere that we continue to display.  NADE has preserved for over 50 years and I am certain that it can preserve through the recent challenges.  Thank you for the opportunity to serve and please continue to stay safe! 
Sara Winn 

NADE President 

